
Please fully fund Oregon Health Authority’s Farm Direct Nutrition programs!  
Re: SB 5526/HB 3170 
 
Fresh fruits and vegetables in your diet is essential to everyone’s health. Unfortunately not everyone can 
afford to. Oregon Health Authority’s Farm Direct Nutrition programs for WIC families and low-income 
seniors help these vulnerable populations by providing vouchers for purchases of fresh produce at 
participating farmers markets and roadside stands. 
 
State funding is essential to defray the costs of certification and benefit distribution for the Farm Direct 
Nutrition programs. Federal funding has been historically flat and not based on the overall number of 
eligible households and individuals. State funds allow more food insecure WIC families and seniors to 
participate in the Farm Direct Nutrition programs. 
 
In addition to the health benefits, the programs support Oregon farmers, providing a source of income. 
Of the 600 plus farmers that participated in the program in 2017-18, $3.2 million in income was 
generated when combining both federal and state funds. Equally important is the educational benefit 
that comes from the community space created with farmers markets. Consumers become 
knowledgeable of the food they eat and who produces them. 
 
I urge you to supper the same level of funding as the 2017-19 biennium by calculating one-time funds as 
part of the base budget for the 2019-21 biennium. 
 
Resident of NE Portland and supporter of local food systems, 
 
Megan Horst 
horstmegana@gmail.com | 414.350.6093 
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